MAY

SUSAN CHRISTOPHER ACTING EDITOR 

K

h

m

1979

## ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 79-80

Our May meeting will begin at 7:30 with a walking tour of some Barcroft's spring highlights.

Meet at the Community House at 7:30 and Phyllis Kinsey will start the tour. It is suggested that you walk to the Community House and observe the yards on the way. The Beautification Committee will be taking nominations for the best yard at the meeting on May 3rd also.

The nominating committee has nominated this slate which will be voted on at the May meeting. Nominations will be taken from the floor also at this meeting.

President: Vice president:

Phyllis Kinsey Rick Elliott Recording Sec .: Margaret Davis Corres. Sec.: Donna Anderson

Treasurer:

Board of Directors: AnneNoll

## APRIL HIGHLIGHTS

Sgt. Kelly, from the Arlington Police Dept. spoke to us about personal security and safety. He left a number of interesting folders which will be available to look at before the May meeting.

### MAY HIGH\*LIGHTS

Mayyl - Civic Fed. - panel on Arl. housing needs

May II - Making the Most of Metro

May 18 - 20 - No. Va. Folk Festival at T. J. Community Center

May 19 - Arlington Community Parade

#### JUNE SPECIALS

BSCL ANNUAL JUNE POTLUCK PICNIC June 21 - Longbranch Nature Center 7:30 Owl & Racoon Nature Walk

THIS WEEKEND\*\*APPALACHIAN CRAFT FAIR\*\*

Fri 5 - 9 Sat 10 - 9 Sun 12 - 6 Arlington Junior Achievement groups will & be selling their special items.

# BARCPOFT SCHOOL & CIVIC LEAGUE OFFICERS

President: Vice president: Recording sec. : Morres. sec .:

Areasurer:

Bob Clark Phyllis Kinsey Margaret Davis Rick Elliott Paulene Storey

## BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Bob Clark, Ira Belcher, Anne Noll, Donna Anderson, and Susan Christopher

## COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS

Membership: Newsletter: Hospitality: Bldg & Grounds:

Kathy Tobin Susan Christopher Karen Elliott Donna Anderson

Arl. Civic Fed. delegates: Anne Noll, Phyllis Kinsey and Al Copeland.

### PRESIDENT'S CORNER:

I have enjoyed the last year greatly. It had given me a unique opportunity to get to know many of my neighbors in ways that would not have been possible otherwise. The kinds of frienships and relationships discovered during this time have been most enjoyable.

I would like to encourage you to come out to the meeting & discover the wonderful people who make Barcroft a good place to live.

If you cannot come, please make an effort to get to know your fellow community members. Walk around. Say "Hi!" to your neighbors around the block. You would be surprised at how friendly and receptive their response will be.

Thank you for the honor and privilege of letting me serve you this year.

Your Neighbor,

Bob Ruck